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Achieving a Better Life Experience (ABLE) TN 

ABLE TN encourages and assists individuals and families to save private funds to 

support individuals with disabilities by offering tax-advantaged investment plans for 

disabled individuals to pay for expenses including, but not limited to: education, 

housing, transportation, employment training and support, assistive technology,    

personal support services, and funeral and burial expenses.   

 

 

What is the purpose of ABLE TN? 

ABLE TN is a savings program designed to help individuals challenged by physical and/or mental disabilities to put 

aside extra money to pay for qualified expenses. These accounts provide the opportunity to save and invest with 

tax free earnings to maintain independence and quality of life for the eligible individual. 

 

What is ABLE TN? 
ABLE TN is a savings program administered by the Tennessee Department of Treasury. ABLE TN is an investment 

account that allows after-tax contributions to grow without being taxed on the investment earnings. The earnings 

on the contributions wonõt be taxed as long as the funds are used for a qualified expense. This will provide          

individuals with disabilities the opportunity to save and invest funds allowing better financial stability to handle 

disability related expenses. 

 

Are there any eligibility requirements to open an ABLE TN Account? 

The federal law provides that in order to be eligible to open an ABLE TN account, the account owner is already enti-

tled to receive Social Security Disability Insurance (òSSDIó) or Supplemental Security Insurance (òSSIó) based on 

the individualõs disability. The disability must have occurred before the account ownerõs 26th birthday. If the appli-

cant is not currently receiving assistance from the Social Security Administration, the individual and/or their legal 

representative may apply to the account using a disability certificate and other documentation that may be          

federally required to establish an account.  

 

What are some examples of a Qualified Disability Expense? 

Qualified Disability Expenses include, but are not limited to: education, housing, transportation, employment train-

ing and support, assistive technology and personal support services, health, prevention and wellness, financial 

management and administrative services, legal fees, expenses for oversight and monitoring, funeral and burial ex-

penses, and other expenses approved by federal rules and regulations. If you are currently receiving federal bene-

fits and wish to use ABLE TN funds specifically for housing expenses, you should contact the SSA.. 

 

How do I apply? 
ABLE TN is not yet open for applications. The program is expected to be fully operational in 2016.  

 

Can I continue to work if I have an ABLE TN account? 

Yes, if you are an individual who meets the disability requirements but are still able to work, you may contribute to 

your ABLE TN account and continue to work. 

 

For more information and to sign up for updates, visit http://www.abletn.gov/ 

 

Visit our website at our www.pacesetterstn.com 

ABLE TN and FAQ 

http://www.abletn.gov/faq.html#gotop
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People with disabilities meet barriers of all types and technology is helping to   

lower many of these barriers. By using assistive technology for tasks such as writing documents, communicating 

with others, and searching for information on the Internet, people with disabilities are capable of handling a wider 

range of activities independently. Accessibility to technology should not be made a barrier. 

Supportive Employment is an integral part of Pacesettersõ core services. We are conscious of the need to prepare 

those we support for a competitive workforce while engaging employers and are committed to building enlightened 

and inclusive communities. Via a grant from The UPS Foundation, we have purchased assistive technology in the 

form of touchscreen computers for our Supportive Employment program.  

 

Supportive Employment 

Touchscreen computers allows us and those we 

support to: 

­ Access online occupational training 

­ Provide greater independence 

­ Gain computer skills via hands-on resume 

writing and online job application preparation  

­ Ensure a person-centered approach to job 

readiness and job search  

­ Encourage employers to adopt inclusive hiring 

practices 

­ Possess a higher level of self-esteem and so 

much more... 

òAll of us do not have equal talent, but                 

ALL of us should have equal opportunity                                           

to develop our  talent.ó - John F. Kennedy 

Pictured above: (top) Ashley showing Rosie how to use the touchscreen computer, (right) Rosie learning to navigate 

the keyboard and (left) Rosie began creating her resume! She has been at her current job for almost 10 years and 

is ready for a new career path!  

 

January is Financial Wellness Month, but where to start? Start by creating a barrierðfree environment                                            

that encourages people with disabilities to be involved in their finances.    

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiWtYn76prKAhUHYiYKHQ6VCm4QjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.truelifechurch.com%2Fministries%2Ffinancial-wellness%2F&bvm=bv.111396085,d.eWE&psig=AFQjCNFipDJoDu5ADZfyji6
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A year later and Walter's determination and            

discipline are still going strong. Pictured here com-

pleting his test, he successfully 

graduated to purple belt!                                        

Congratulations, Walter! 

White  

By making healthy 

choices, Deanna is 

proud to say that not 

only has she lost 46 

lbs., but she has been 

able to keep them off! 

Way to go! 

 

Overton 

 

Did you know that the disbursement of the Family Support money is determined by Volunteer Family Support 

Council representatives from local counties? By the law (Title 33) each community agency who administers the 

Family Support Program has an advisory Council made up of parents, consumers, and concerned professionals 

that help govern the Family Support Program. Council members are Volunteers who meet quarterly to work with 

Family Support Coordinators in public awareness, fundraising efforts, reviewing and approving requests, setting 

priorities for disbursement, and helping address any issues that come up for discussion. In a few hours each   

quarter, these volunteers are a part of a program that makes a tremendous difference in the lives of others.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

These Volunteers are a great resource for the Family Support Program and for individuals who have severe        

disabilities. We truly appreciate their dedication and commitment. Currently we have volunteers representing  9 

of the 12 counties we serve. At this time, volunteers are still needed from three counties. If you or someone 

you know who lives in Cumberland, Macon or Pickett County and would be willing to volunteer a few hours    

every three months, please contact Vickie Winstead, at 931-537-9179 for more information about how you can 

help us help others.  

 

Hereõs a little secreté Paul, friend of Family Support, volunteered his time to bring 

Christmas cheer to the Putnam County Christmas party ðeven though he had to 

leave his reindeer outside. Thank you, Paul! Oh, we really meané                              

Thank you, òSantaó!  

  

FAMILY SUPPORT: VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 



Weõve seen celebrations of the 25th Anniversary of the Americans with Disabilities Act or 

ADA during 2015. There is much to celebrate and this civil rights law has been key to countryõs inclusive practices, 

yet there is still much to do. Even though ADA guarantees the right of access, the law alone does not create an   

inclusive community or workplace. Only people can do that. Below is our Top 10 List of what we can do to have the 

kind of community that works for everyone from resident to tourist. Letõs not just have a seat at the table. Letõs 

make a difference! Since attitude is everything, it makes sense that attitude is where we should begin.  

 

1. Include people with disabilities during meetings, employment, worship, parties, games and sports. People of all 

ages and abilities like to have fun, have friends and participate.  

 

2. Respect and be informed of the rights of people with disabilities (for example, accessible parking spaces, ser-

vice dogs in public spaces and accessible entrances.  

 

3. Plan ahead for accommodations and accessibility. Be honest if there is a barrier the person with the disability 

should be aware of.  

 

4. Treat adults like adults, teenagers like teenagers, and kids like kids! Talk to them in a way that is age                

appropriate.  

 

5. Never assume that a person who has a physical or other visible disability also has a cognitive or learning          

disability.  

 

6. Avoid overdoing things for people with disabilities. Everyone wants independence! It is polite to offer assistance 

if the need arises, but wait until your offer is accepted before acting.  

 

7. Speak directly to the person with the disability, not to the interpreter or person that may be accompanying them.  

 

8. Answer questions children may have about differences, special equipment, or disabilities ñ donõt avoid them! 

Explain to them that we all do many of the same things each day- we may just do them differently.  

 

9. Use òpeople firstó language. The individual is always a person first, the disability is secondary. Examples: a child 

with autism, a person who uses a wheelchair, students with disabilities.  

 

10. Let the ògolden ruleó and common friendship break down any barriers you may feel. Find a way to celebrate 

the similarities and differences in people of all abilities!  
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Follow Pacesetter on: 

Twitter                                                                                 

Instagram                                                                            

Facebook                                                                                   

YouTube 

25 and Counting 

 

Debbie enjoys volunteering at 

the Cookeville/Putnam County 

Animal Shelter. Petting these 

adoptable cats is her favorite 

activity at the shelter. Debbie 

wants to encourage others to 

adopt, spay/neuter and        

volunteer at the shelter         

like she does! 
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